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Contract Name Ranking of firms and agreement with GPI Geospatial, Inc. for photogrammetric and 
digital aerial mapping professional services. 

GRANICUS / 
LEGISTAR 

23-0805A Contract #  Date: 12/12/23 

 
 

Mark all Applicable Boxes: 
Type of Contract 

CIP  Grant  Other  X Revenue  Project  
 

Contract information: 

New Contract (Y/N)  
No, replacement of 
existing. 

Original Contract 
Amount 

$1,412,604 

Fund(s) 5001 Amount of Change 
$387,396 over 5 years, 
or $77,479 annually 

Cost Center(s) 641113 Contract Amount 
NTE $1.8M over the 
course of 5 years.  

Program(s) 7021 Amount Available Total: $230,000 

Account(s) 5310001 Included in Applicable 
Budget? (Y/N) 

Yes 
Fiscal Year(s) FY24 – FY28 

Description & Comments 
(What is it, any issues found, is there a financial impact to current/next FY, does this contract vary from previous FY, etc.) 

Approval of the ranking of firms and agreement with GPI Geospatial, Inc. (GPI), for 
photogrammetric and digital aerial mapping professional services. 
 
This contract provides photogrammetric and digital aerial mapping professional 
services on an annual as-needed basis for land records management, property 
appraisals, infrastructure management, engineering pre-design, map production, GIS 
activities, and land and environmental analysis. 
 
This competitive process was solicited via the Consultant Competitive Negotiation Act 
287.055 of Florida Statutes. This agreement with GPI includes Small Business 
Enterprise firm, Hyatt Survey Services, Inc. This contract replaces the current contract 
currently held by Pictometry International Corp.  
 
The total not-to-exceed amount, including optional services, increases the total contract 
by $387,396.00 or 27.4% (or $77,479 annually). The base aerial acquisition services 
are $250,000 (higher than budgeted $230,000). The rest of the increase are additional 
services in case Utilities, PW or any other engineering department chooses to use. The 
funding for these services will come from the department’s operating budgets. The BTS 
Department didn’t anticipate this high of an increase, but inflationary increases, 
together with an increased jet fuel led to the $ increase.  
 
The funding is available and included in FY24 Adopted Budget in the amount of 
$230,000 within Business Technology Services Fund, BTS GIS Enterprise 
Geographical Services cost center. In FY24 the contract increase will be offset by the 
lower than anticipated cost for the LIDAR acquisition project.  
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